Georges P. Vanier Junior High School Advisory Council

Meeting Minutes – April 27, 2023
Attendance:
Andrea Pugsley, Principal
Sheila Lane, Chair/Parent
Damion Pollard, Vice Principal
Tammy Murray, Vice Principal
Carolyn Meek, Administrative Assistant

Lynne MacKinnon, Teacher Representative
Gwen Butcher, Holland Road Parent Representative

Heather Hopkins, Parent Representative
Regrets: 
Erin Donahoe Irwin, Ash Lee Jefferson Parent Representative

Jacquie Cohen, Parent Representative
Kelli MacDonald, Community Representative

Angela Rudderham, Waverley Memorial Parent Representative

Roberta Sullivan, Oldfield Parent Representative 

Kai Tilford and Megan Thompson, Grade 8 Student Representatives/GPVJH co-presidents

1. Call to Order: The meeting was called to order at 6:02 pm by Shelia Lane.
2. Introductions: There were no introductions at this time.  
3. Approval of Agendas:        Approved by Gwen Butcher



   
Seconded by Damion Pollard
4. Approval of Minutes dated December 13, 2022* and February 23, 2023: 
Approved as amended by Heather Hopkins



   
Seconded by Tammy Murray

*Amendment: change Gwen Butcher from present to regrets for December 13, 2023
5. Business arising from the meeting minutes: 
· Uniforms were purchased by Tim earlier this year – shorts and jerseys. There is some monies available for additional jerseys for September and this will be revisited at that time. Mrs. Pugsley spoke with Mr. Hanlon, and he feels that the current uniforms are okay for now.
· Agendas – in the past, most paper agendas are not used well by students and are costly. We use Google Classroom which has a due date features for assignments. Students have access to due dates and teachers can send notes on the GNSPES classroom. Teachers teach students how to use Google classroom as part of the orientation in September. In the past, the cost of the agenda was drawn from student fees. Student fees were not collected this year, however, Principals have the option of applying fees next year. 
· Microwave – a second microwave has been purchased and a cleaning schedule has been implemented.
6. Report from Administration
Registration:

· Upcoming grade 5 students: We have begun transition meetings with each elementary school, and we have started Student Services transition meetings to invite students to come up and tour our school. We have set the dates for Grade 5 tours and sessions for students to get to know their new school for June 6 and 8 for all four feeder schools.
Math Goals:
· We have been supporting our goals in math to improve student success. All schools with Grade 8 have a Regional Math goal. The math goal is, “All grade 8 math students will meet expectations in Mathematics.” Principals lead the math PLC (Professional Learning Community) to support short-cycle planning focusing on teaching strategies and providing support to all students. At GPV we are working on conferencing with students. In grade 6 we are working on fact fluency. We have been fortunate to work with two math coaches.  Mr. Little works with a number of grade 6 teachers with fact fluency. Mrs. El-Achkar is working with our grade 8 team with our math goal. Each grade 8 teacher sets a goal with the coach, and they work over a 5-week period. 

· PCAP - Pan-Canadian Testing is happening over the next two weeks in many HRCE schools and through the province. It is a random selection of grade 8 classes. At GPV we were asked to have 801 and 809 write the PCAP. Communication about the testing was sent home and emailed home to give families information about the testing.

· RMW8 - Grade 8 students will be completing the RMW8 assessment on May 24 and 25 for literacy and 31 and June 1 for math.  
Grants/Donations: 

· We received a grant to participate in “The Great Big Crunch” for  $600

· We received a Healthy School Grant for $500

· We received a Garden Grant for $1000

· Madam Auld (Boogie Boards), Mrs. MacKinnon (Button maker supplies) and Mr. Nugent (guidance resources) received NSTU Classroom Grants for $100 each for their classrooms.
Staffing update: 

· Ms. Foubert has moved provinces and Ms. Jewers has been hired to replace her. 
Sports:

· Badminton and Flag football is finished for the year. Congratulations to the GPV girls team who brought home the banner this season. We have begun training for Track and Field.
Other:

· Grade 6 classes participated in Discovery Center workshops. We have booked Shantay Grant for the Black Excellence presentation for May 9. Our ELA and FLA teachers used Shantay’s Work in both English and French as a mentor text in the classroom before she presented on April 18 to all our grade 7 and 8 students.

· Our drama team is going to a drama fest to present with Mrs. Cataford. 

· Our band went to the Atlantic Music Festival. We are welcoming Charlottetown Rural Band tomorrow to present to our band students and to all grade 6.

· Our Aboriginal Support working has visited our grade classes to share traditions and cultures of the Métis people. Students have been learning to bead as a Métis inspirited craft. This yearHe has been teaching and sharing with many of our classes. He works with us and Lockview high school.

· Grade 7 immunization was completed on April 24, 2023.

· We have an upcoming Band Trip May 10-13. 

· Green School is coming to GVP on May 4 to hold workshops for all grade 6 classes on green energy. 

· Upcoming school dance May 18, 2023. 

· End of year school dance for Grade 8 students only is June 22 and we have confirmed the photo booth.

· We have had three student teachers this year. 

7. Student Representatives/ GPVJH co-presidents Report:
· There was no report as the representatives were unable to attend.
8. Finance 
SAC Budget:

· SAC Budget Balance: $5 590.05. Expenditures to date this year was Pizza for SAC $83.95.  
· The SAC end of year report on expenses linked to Math, Literacy or Wellness goals were reviewed. There was discussion about Chromebooks, such that GVP does not have a 1:1 student/Chromebook match. Chromebooks going home with students are being phased out within the HRCE due to damage and students will not be assigned a Chromebook to take home next year. Rather, they will be provided with one to use while at school. Therefore, Chromebook spending will be a priority. Also, iPads were purchased for students who require them and teachers who travel from class to class.  LCD projectors were purchased.

Action Item: The committee agreed that the remaining SAC funds will be used to purchase approximately 15 Chromebooks. Mrs. Pugsley will request a quote for Chromebooks. 
9. New Business
· A question was posed about what communication was sent home about vaccinations. Vaccine communication was send out on social media (Twitter), via school newsletters, on the school websites calendar and on the vaccination consent form sent home in September. 
· SAC meetings for the 2023-2024 school year will be set at the next meeting.

10. Adjournment – The meeting was adjourned at 6:50pm. 

        The next meeting is on May 18, at 6:00. 
        A tentative SAC social will be held on May 31, 2023.

        Note there was a change of date.
